
 

 

 

March 1, 2023 

Dear STARS Steering Committee, 

I am pleased to submit Grand Valley State University’s data for the 2022 AASHE STARS Assessment 

Report.  This report represents the collaborative efforts of a team of experts from every functional area of 

the university.  I am confident that it will help to chart our path for future integrated sustainability 

initiatives.  I affirm that the information included in this submission is complete and accurate to the best 

of our knowledge and ability. 

This STARS Assessment Report highlights the many extraordinary sustainability efforts at Grand Valley 

State University.  From high-impact learning opportunities to cutting-edge sustainable technologies, we 

are committed to offering faculty, staff, and students the opportunity to engage in a sustainable lifestyle.  

Grand Valley State University’s Reach Higher Plan is guided by the shared values of Inquiry, Inclusive & 

Equitable Community, Innovation, Integrity, and International Perspectives.  These values are embedded 

in our strategic goals, and as we achieve these goals, our values become intrinsic characteristics of the 

Grand Valley State University community.   

We will continue to hold ourselves accountable for achieving these strategic goals, both as individuals 

and as integral parts of complex teams.  In doing so, Grand Valley State University will continue to meet 

its most important mission, educating students to shape their lives, their professions, and their societies.   

Very respectfully, 

 

Philomena V. Mantella 

President   

 


